Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B16-27.410
Registered Pharmacy Technician to Pharmacist Ratio

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 15, 2024, the Board of Pharmacy, received a petition for variance or waiver filed by Publix Super Markets, Inc., seeking a waiver of the requirement of paragraph 64B16-27.410(6)(b), Florida Administrative Code, which states, “Dispensing pharmacies. A pharmacy which dispenses medicinal drugs may utilize an eight to one (8:1) ratio in any physically separate area of the pharmacy from which medicinal drugs are not dispensed. A “physically separate area” is a part of the pharmacy which is separated by a permanent wall or other barrier which restricts access between the two areas.”
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Acting Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or at info@Floridaspharmacy.gov. Comments on this petition should be filed with the Board of Pharmacy/MQA, within 14 days of publication of this notice.
